

The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Students' Archery club, held on 20/11/08

The meeting opened at 5.03

1. Attendance

- a. Present: James, Phil G, Dave, Jade, Tom G, Andrew, Chris B, Andrea, Chris N, Matt, Ash, Hannah, Tom C, Alex
- b. Apologies for Absence: None
- c. Absent: None

2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.

a. Last Meeting's Action Points:

i. James:

1. Coaches Chris and Ben – talked to them, too expensive

Jungle: I talked to them both at the same time

Dave: It's almost as if they are related

2. Irrigation system of field - no
3. Cupboard Light - yes
4. Email Andrew stuff for wow, newsletter etc - yes
5. Talk to Tom about Equipment – n, need serving, Fita 18 faces

ii. Tom

1. Sticker bows - nope
2. Black Arrow stuff – see later
3. Metal Detector – about £80 plus for a decent one, will buy when gets money owed from uni, also wants to put a 24hr rule for kit in the cupboard

iii. Ash

1. Chase club kit – see later
2. Sort out GNAS stuff – done, and received by right people
3. Xmas social - later
4. Add new committee listing - done

iv. Dave

1. Lboro – Team list - done
2. Email Sarah - done

v. Phil

1. Sort Out GNAS stuff - done

vi. Andrew

1. Newsletter – sort out after christmas
2. Wow
3. Eleague - done

vii. Andrea

1. Social T-Shirts – on hold

3. Matters Arising:

4. Main Business

- Lboro BUTTS – it went really well, shot well too
- BUTTS social – we all got noodle, well done, the paper aeroplanes not so good...
- Christmas social – all going well, most paid up now
- IOM – I love Man
- private account is now an internal account, cheques to be made payable to LSU

Birm is eating chips

- CCS- shield has been updated, it does not say Phil Clover, James should have just updated it for 2008 at the same time. Had some medal centres made as they were cheap.

Jade gets a medal, as there are only 3 girls

- Foxes Worcester – 13 people going, defiantly have a bus, send James the list of people
- Joint Social – Fencing – in the pipework, need to chat to them
- Joint social – 10-pin – see later
- Club Kit
 - Tempest have messed us up big time, they require a min order of 50 items. After speaking to the union, we are unsure where the min order of 50 has come from, netball have not had a problem. Need to find out the new contract which has not been signed and also get the origination from tempest. Vote to change to a new supplier was 3 for and 2 abstentions. Will just look into new polo's and hoodies for now. Both will be plain black for speed and ease. Write Loughborough Student Archery on the back. Keep the hoodie back the same
- Social Shirts – postponed for now
- Black Arrow – 8.30, birm to email the club, Birm and Tom driving, people to bring as little kit as possible. No more people can go.
- Christmas fun shoot – just a fun shoot, novice reps to organise, email the club with details. 3rd december
- Archery documentary – Friend of Phil, does TV production, used to be an archer and is interested in using the club as the subject of his film for a channel four competition, will be good for archery promotion. Phil needs to sort it out, Chris to send details to gain permission

5. Other Business

- *Are we nearly there yet*
- *Jungle still smells*

- County Indoor Champs – day after Oxford BUTTs, club outing, club finance single round, people can pay for the extra for the double. James will be there from 6.30 and the club will only want to be there for the middle session, and Chris N will want the first for the double, so Chris B is left to drive if possible. It is a handicap shoot so people need to have their handicaps
- Paintballing is a good idea, make it the joint social with 10-pin if they would like, looking at about 8th feb for a sat or do it a week day at end of exams.

6. Session rota

- Sat 22nd – cancelled, black arrow
- Sun 23rd - cancelled
- Tues 25th - James
- Wed 26th - Tom
- Sat 29th –Scored Worcester - James
- Sun 30th - Phil
- Tues 2nd – Chris N
- Wed 3rd – Dave, Matt, Hannah
- Sat 6th – James - CCS
- Sun 7th – Jade/ Phil

7. Confirmation of next meeting

Proposed for 4th December 2008 - 5pm (last one)

Meeting Closed: 6.01

Action Points –

- James:
 - Irrigation system of field
 - Email club about Worcester
 - Names for CCS
 - Look into Tempest rubbish
- Tom
 - Sticker bows
 - Metal Detector
 - Buy stuff –serving, fita 18 and Worcester faces
 - Check what faces we actually have
- Ash
 - Chase club kit – start from scratch
 - Xmas social
- Dave
 - Email James with foxes info

2. Sort out county indoor champs
- v. Andrew
 1. Newsletter
 2. Wow
 3. Handicaps for county champs
- vi. Andrea
 1. Social T-Shirts
 2. Joint social/paintballing
- vii. Hannah
 1. Fun shoot
- viii. Matt
 1. fun shoot
- ix. Birm
 1. Sort out if can drive for county champs
 2. Email about black arrow
- x. Phil
 1. Sort out documentary
- xi. Norburn
 1. Email phil publicity stuff